WOODRUFF COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
July 31, 2017
Call to Order and Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order at 12:01 p.m. at the Augusta Library by Angela Ryland.  Members present were Angela Ryland, who held Anne Eldridge’s proxy, Erleen Sawyer, and Kip Davis.  Also present were Regional Librarian, John Paul Myrick, and County Operations Manager, Karen Golden.  Chair Angela Ryland presided.
Public Participation and communications:  

None

Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:
Angela Ryland wished to add that she had suggested making a documentary of the library in minutes for the April 24, 2017 meeting.  Kip Davis made the motion to adopt the minutes with the addition.  Erleen Sawyer seconded the motion.  
Chairperson Ryland—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.
Financial Reports and approval of bills:

The April-June 2017 financial reports were presented. Angela Ryland asked about a check written to the Museum of Discovery on the June report.  Mr. Myrick explained that this was one of our programs for summer reading.  Kip Davis made the motion to accept the financial reports.  Anne Eldridge (proxy) seconded the motion. 
Chairperson Ryland—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried
Operation, County Manager, and Regional Librarian’s Reports: 
Karen Golden reported that the summer reading program went well although the numbers were not as good as we had hoped.  The Education Center brought over their group except for a couple of weeks and that did help.  We had a total of four STEM programs.  Mrs. Golden also told of the plans for next year’s programs stating that she has booked one program and hopes to use local schools and the colleges for most of the programs next year for the “Libraries Rock” theme.  
Mrs. Golden also stated that she is putting the data from the surveys taken at the programs into the Project Outcome database and will have the report soon.  Mr. Myrick explained how Project Outcome and Project Edge (technology) will help us see how we are doing much better than just knowing what our numbers were.  He also told the board of a RIPL (Research Institute for Public Libraries) program that also uses data to help plan and manage library resources.

Upcoming programs such as adult basic computer classes, book discussions, and availability of the computers for the GED classes were discussed.

 Erleen Sawyer motioned to accept the manager’s reports and Kip Davis seconded the motion.  
Chairperson Ryland—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried

Unfinished Business:
John Paul Myrick stated that there were no changes suggested for the Long Range Plan.  Kip Davis made the motion that the Long Range Plan be approved.  Erleen Sawyer seconded the motion. 
Chairperson Ryland—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Mr. Myrick stated that he made some changes to the Liability and D&O Insurance line under Library Operations on the 2018 Budget.  Kip Davis made the motion to accept the 2018 Budget.  Angela Ryland seconded the motion.  
Chairperson Ryland—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried

Mr. Myrick explained to the Board that when Joy Lynn Bowen retired from ARCare she had put together the information for the Woodruff County Literacy Council and thought that she had given that information to the library requesting that we take it over.  We did not get that information until this year.  Mr. Myrick said that after looking over it, it did not look like it would take up that much time to maintain.

Kip Davis stated that he thought the board had voted not to take over the Literacy Council and Angela Ryland thought that the matter had been tabled. Mr. Myrick confirmed that the matter had been tabled at the time of the Board voting not to provide direct funding to the City of Cotton Plant at the time Mr. Conley was the Mayor.  Mr. Davis felt that there were not enough people served by the program. Mrs. Ryland also felt that this was not something that the library should take on. Mr. Davis motioned to not accept the Literacy Council, Erleen Sawyer seconded the motion.  
Chairperson Ryland—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried

New Business:
None

Trustee Comments:

Mrs. Ryland asked about the McCrory grant not being approved.  She stated that there is an RBEG (USDA) grant available up to $50,000 that is for construction.  She suggested looking into this grant.
Mrs. Sawyer asked what we would do since we did not get the grant for McCrory.  Mr. Myrick stated that things will remain as is until the money is raised or other grant money awarded.
Mrs. Ryland also stated that the Foundation is still working on fundraising, hoping to do a possible dove hunt this Fall and something around February.  She stated that we need the type of activities that will bring in dollars.
Adjournment: 
There being no other business, Kip Davis made the motion to adjourn. Motion was seconded by Erleen Sawyer.  Roll was called, all aye, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 12:24 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Golden
County Operations Manager, Woodruff County Library
